Contact: Telephone No: Email:

Damien Crozier (03) 5153 9500

feedback@egipps.vic.gov.au

22 July 2014

**Corporate Centre** 

273 Main Street (PO Box 1618) Bairnsdale Victoria 3875

**Telephone:** (03) 5153 9500

National Relay Service: 133 677

Residents' Information Line: 1300 555 886 Facsimile: (03) 5153 9576

**Email:** feedback@egipps.vic.gov.au

ABN: 81 957 967 765

Mr M A Bartholomew President Mallacoota Progress Association PO Box 135 MALLACOOTA VIC 3892

Dear Mr Bartholomew

## Mallacoota Road Safety Plan Implementation

Thank you for your letter dated 30 June 2014 addressed to Council's Roads and Traffic Technical Officer, Daryl Townsend, in relation to the implementation of the Mallacoota Road Safety Plan.

I am writing to advise you that Mr Townsend is currently on long service leave, returning on 25 August 2014 and that your request was referred to VicRoads for comment. A response has been received from VicRoads however this will require further consultation.

As Mr Townsend is familiar with the history of this matter, the issues you have raised will be further investigated upon his return to work.

Once the investigations have been completed, a formal response will be forwarded to you accordingly.

Yours sincerely

DAMIAN CROZIER

Acting Roads and Traffic Technical Officer